
Board of Health Meeting 

6/17/2019 

Present: Tyler Nims, Chairman, Mark MacDonald, Vice-Chairman, Paul Armstrong, Clerk, Bob 

Valery, and Director of Public Health.  

 

The Board of Health Meeting opened at 6:00 p.m. 

6:00 Discussion re: Beach Test Sites. VNA Contract, Assistant Director Interviews, and complaint at 

110 Elm St. 

Mr. MacDonald opened the discussion presenting the potential benefits of testing additional beach sites, 

Bluefish Cove and Brook Street.  These two sites would cover a greater number of bathers and more 

equally distance the test locations.  A letter will be written to the State asking for approval and funding for 

the two sites before a decision will be made. 

 Mr. Valery presented the Cape Cod VNA contract which will allow the same coverage at the same cost. 

The Board approves with the terms of the contract and will forward the proposal to Town Council for final 

review. 

Mr. Armstrong and Mr. Valery presented the final candidates resumes, interview questions and answers. 

After much discussion the Board will make an offer to Engineer Gary Russell for the Assistant Director 

position.  

Mr. Valery explained that a complaint had been filed about the property located on 110 Elm St alleging the 

property having been sold without a Title 5 inspection. An order for a Title 5 inspection will be written as two 

years have passed since the transferred of ownership. 

 Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.  

 

Next meeting July 1, 2019. Meeting concluded. 

  


